ENGINEERS, INC.

July 28, 2009 PND Project # 062065.01

Mr. Rich Jackson

Regulatory Division

Department of the Army

U.S. Army Engineer District, Alaska
PO Box 6898

Elmendorf AFB, Alaska 99506-0898

Subject: POA-2000-495-M3
Douglas Harbor Renovation — Project Desctiption Modification

Dear Mr. Jackson:

The City and Borough of Juneau and authorized agent PND Engineers, Inc. submitted the
Applicaton for Department of the Army Permit and the Coastal Project Questionnaite and
Certification Statement to the Army Cotps of Engineers and the ADNR Division of Coastal and
Ocean Management in June of 2007. Since that time, there have been (2) modifications to the scope
of the proposed project. These modifications consist of the deletion of the Douglas City Dock
Demolition from consideration and a more accurate estimation of the volume of dredged material
based on updated bathymetric data.

As such, please replace the responses in #18 - Nature of Activity in the Application for Department
of the Army Permit and #1 - Project Description in the Coastal Project Questonnaire and
Certification Statement with the following:

The Old Douglas Harbor Renovation project includes the following construction activides:

e Removal of approximately 18,000 SF of existing moorage floats and all associated finger
floats, (55) creosote timber piles, boat launch ramp and boarding float, boat repair grid, and
steel gangway.

e Addition of approximately 21,000 SF of treated timber moorage floats with (61) galvanized
steel piles and a 7°x80” covered aluminum gangway.

e Addition of filter rock and riprap to stabilize banks and for uplands improvements.

Addition of modern electrical and water services.
Approximately 30,000 CY of dredging to allow for safe moorage.

Additionally, please delete the Douglas City Dock demoliton from sheet 3 of 9 and modify the
dredge material volume quantity given on sheet 5 of 9 in the corresponding permit desctiption
drawings.
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Thank you for your consideration. Feel free to call me or Andrew Schicht P.E. with PND if you have
any questions.

Sincerely,
PND Engineers, Inc. | Juneau Office

Dick Sometrville, P.E.
Vice President

Cc: Carrie Bohan — Division of Coastal and Ocean Management
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